Gateway Tigers –Mizzou Alumni Association

Planning Session

Saturday, July 13nd, 2013
Present: Manya Douglas-Clayton, Rob Edwards, Vanessa Ferguson, Elizabeth Gaines, Adam Hickey, Courtney Hinton, Amanda LePoire, Amy McLard, Jayson Meyer, Jennifer Volk
Introductions
Amanda kicked off our annual planning meeting by welcoming some returning and new faces. Everyone introduced themselves, divulged the first dorm they lived in and named their favorite spot on campus. 
MAA Update and Overview
Jayson updated us on the St. Louis Alumni Engagement Task Force. The group was charged with taking a step back and looking at the chapter from an outside perspective and viewpoint. Jayson reminded us that one out of five Mizzou graduates living anywhere in the world lives in the St. Louis market. The task force recognizes that traditional relationship building that works in other areas doesn't work in St. Louis because of already established ties outside of the context of the chapter. Right now in the St. Louis chapter area, 27% have graduated since 2000 and 24% are Arts & Science grads. 
The committee issued several recommendations which have been presented to the MAA Governing Board. The committee has recommended that incorporating St. Charles County and all or part of Jefferson County should be integrated into the St. Louis Chapter. Ultimately that decision would be a bylaws change that would need to be approved by our board. The committee also recommended hiring a remote staff member to coordinate St. Louis alumni engagement programs. Jayson says that hiring process could happen in the next 12 to 18 months. 
The committee also recommended multiple programming options to help engage the community. Those include student recruitment and legacy programs, life-stage programming with emphasis on family-friendly events and activities and industry specific, career networking and/or corporate alumni activities. 
The committee made several marketing and communication recommendations. Those include creating an online “hub” to promote all Mizzou engagement opportunities in the area, developing a communications plan that enhances the current approach and MAA and MU should consider an increased marketing presence in the St. Louis area. 
MAA's staff has one, three and five year benchmarks to implement these plans and ideas. Jayson hopes these ideas will provide a long-range framework for the chapter planning discussion happening today and going forward.
Chapter Branding
Amanda brought out the topic of branding and the possibility of a name change. She said it could be a “sensitive” issue if we don't have a name that encompasses a larger area. The board has suggested sending out three names to our chapter members in the form of a survey to see which name they would like to see representing our local organization: “Greater St. Louis Chapter,” “St. Louis Regional Chapter” and “St. Louis Chapter.” The board wants to have a draft of the survey by the August meeting and results by the September meeting.
Scholarship

Elizabeth Gaines recapped the board on the chapter's scholarship program. This year, we allocated $35,000 and eight students received scholarships. The board also endowed $20,000 in chapter funds that was matched by the campus to create a $40,000 total endowment. Each year it generates $2,000 in “spendable income” which is designated as a $2,000 scholarship to be distributed by the financial aid office. 

Amanda brought up the idea of our scholarship awarding process and how we “dole out” the amounts. The board recommended most scholarships should be given out over an up-to-four-year undergraduate period instead of all at once, similar to the one renewable scholarship that we already award each year. If there are a ton of qualified applicants in a single year, we'd have the leeway to adjust and give some smaller amount that are good for a single year. The board would also set aside each year's scholarship amount to pay from over that four year period so we're not “budgeting ahead.” We'd also like to add a requirement of one University organization/activity or job. We'd also require the scholarship recipients to return to at least one chapter event to volunteer. 

Watch Parties

The board recommends a different approach this year to our watch party process. Instead of trying to formally set up a watch party experience, we'll take a hands-off approach.

The plan is to solicit bars in the “Greater St. Louis Region” and offer them a “sponsorship” to become an “Official Mizzou bar.” They could either offer us a cash amount or “amount in kind” for Soiree in Stripes or a similar event. Then, we would list the bar on our website and in email communications so people can have the option to attend several Mizzou-themed watch parties. The board discussed several options for bars. Amanda will write a proposal and then we will approach to see if they are willing to participate. 

Upcoming Events

July 27th – SEC Softball Tournament

July 27th – Wine Tasting Event

August 10th – Mizzou Night at the Rascals

August 24th – Mizzou Night at the Cardinals
2013-2014 Calendar

The board discussed proposals for additional events to be added to the calendar for the 2013-2014 year. The board centered its conversation around the audiences we're trying to reach and the events that have been successful. 

Events with Specific Dates or Months
September 3rd - Open Membership Meeting. The board meets from 6:30-7:00 and then an “open meeting” begins at 7:00.

September 21st - Outdoor watch party for Indiana Game with blowup TV screen (maybe in Shaw Park)

November/December – Postcards for finals sent through campus mail to freshmen from the St. Louis area. We'd need to have to printed postcards to Jayson by November 20th. The postcards would include a good luck message and information about upcoming events

December – Braggin' Rights – the board recommends following the same pattern as last year's event

January – Trivia Night 

January – Steinberg Skating

February – Scholarship Process Begins

Spring 2014 - Networking event for “high-level” execs in local businesses and new Mizzou graduates

March – St. Patrick's Day Parade involvement 

May 3rd, 2014 – Soiree in Stripes

May – Presence at Senior Sendoff 

June 7th - Trip to Crown Ridge Tiger Secretary/Wine Tasting

Happy Hours 
August 22nd - (Wheelhouse in Clayton)

October 24th - “Homecoming at Home” theme with a possible collection for our scholarship fund or the Mizzou Traditions Fund.

February 11th – Founders' Day Happy Hour – Mizzou's 175th Birthday

April 3rd – Location TBA

Ideas for dates TBA 
Lodge of Four Seasons weekend for Mizzou Alumni, special rates, etc. The board discussed service project opportunities and decided a “Kansas City” model approach might be the best idea. Their board gets a committee together that is devoted to service projects.

Next Board Meeting

The next chapter board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 6th. More than likely this first meeting will be held at Black Finn but Courtney will have to make the final call. 

